
MSCC Techniques Speed Championship
Event: Shelsley Walsh
Date: 18th July 2021
Weather: Very hot!

Midland Automobile Club welcomed us to Shelsley Walsh for the
Classic Nostalgia event.

There were five Morganeers entered in this event including a
surprise guest appearance from Charles Morgan in an early Moss
Box Plus 8 (Class 10A) accompanied by his son Max:

165 Nigel Housley

167 Charles Morgan

168 James Dean

868 Georgina Dean

169 George Proudfoot

The new normal restrictions required us to complete a few more online forms
in advance, including “signing on”. Both George and Charles had attended
on the Saturday so were well prepped for the day ahead. George was
providing some ‘top tips’ for James & Georgina for their first time at Shelsley.

The event was open to spectators and hundreds (thousands?) were in
attendance bringing a feeling of normality back to the sport (and the
additional game of trying to avoid running anyone over).

Practice began at 9:00 in perfect conditions. George was already
approaching his handicap/target time (all that practice on Saturday!) and by
the second practice run temperatures had started climbing and times started
to improve. Having seen Charles’ times in practice George swiftly provided
him with a suitable (read suitably unattainable) target time ready for the
afternoon of 33.81s

Following a very hot lunch we resumed for the afternoon’s timed runs.
Everyone took some more time off their practice runs in T1 except for
George (peaked too soon?!?) but nobody was able to get any better in a late
T2 run following a long day in the hot sun.

Results on handicap:
1st. George Proudfoot
2nd. James Dean
3rd. Nigel Housley

See Results document for details.


